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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Plans Committee held at the Council Chambers on Tuesday 6th January 2015 at 7.00pm.        
Present             Mr R. Piper                    Chair
                          Mr B. Lamb                   Chair of Council

   
Mr M. Benson 

Mrs Boot-Handford


Mrs D.M.A. Chapman
    

  Mr P. Dennis


  Mr G. R. Reed
1732. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman.

Mrs Boot-Handford was approached by a parishioner this morning over concerns of the rubbish at the recreation play park at The Down; the parishioner stated that there was a bottle of urine and broken cans, there was no sign of alcohol use or drugs. The parishioner was at the park with two toddlers and spent most of the time picking up the rubbish.
Report to Clerk to ask if workman can check on the park for the next couple of days.

1733. To deal with Planning Applications for comment. Interested parties are invited to comment on 
applications they have an interest in before a decision is made, at the discretion of the Chairman.
01387/2014    Mr & Mrs Smith

Householder application for rear extension to existing garage at 1 Shutecombe Terrace Hensbury Lane Bere Ferrers Devon PL20 7JZ. 

Comments-     Support this development as it would not be impinging on neighbouring properties and will improve the current garage.

01421/2014    Mr R Coombes

Application to carry out works to trees under Tree Preservation Order for works to a Sweet Chestnut tree adjoining Flats 7 & 8, Chestnut Close – removal of minor downward growing branches immediately above the roof or 7 & 8 Chestnut Close together with minor lateral reduction to ensure a 1m clearance of the building at Flats 7&8 Chestnut Close Station Road Bere Alston.

            Comments-     Support on the understanding that minimal works to tree.

           
            01452/2014    Mr Paul Graeme-Drury

Works to trees in a Conservation Area for 20% crown thin of a Silver Birch located in the rear garden of Bedford House, 1 Bedford Street, Bere Alston Devon PL20 7DF.

            Comments-     Support on the understanding that minimal works to tree.

1734. Take note of any Planning Applications noted after consideration of the Borough.

01065/2014 

Mr T. Young                
Temporary siting of caravan for an agricultural worker at Clamoak Farm Bere Alston PL20 7BU.                                  
Refusal
00998/2014

Mr & Mrs King 
Householder application for rear dormer extension to dwelling and extension to rear garage at Edgemont The Down Bere Alston PL20 7HG.



Conditional Consent.

01064/2014

Mr J. Brighton

Proposed new access for horticultural purposes at Hewton Farm Bere Alston PL20 7BW.

Conditional Consent.
1735. To discuss and consider sites for development in Bere Ferrers Parish and to discuss and respond to the informal consultation for Our Plan.
After in depth discussions the following was proposed in response to the Our Plan consultation-

Bere Ferrers Parish Council will accept a build of some 60 dwellings within the Peninsula over the next 16 years. We would, however, expect 2 major infrastructure issues to be addressed

· Education- we have considerable concerns about the local provision of education and, therefore, extra resources will be required in terms of both staff and buildings. Preschool provision will also need support.

· Transport- the road system within the 2 major villages was not built for the size and number of modern vehicles. More dwellings will inevitably produce more vehicle movement and our roads will need constructive management in the future.

More urgent than this is the ongoing problem of the journey from the Peninsula into Plymouth via the Denham Bridge Road. To quote a Government planning inspector: “a medieval road not designed for modern traffic, with blind bends and few passing places”.
We would be very happy for public transport in the form of both bus and train to be greatly improved.

The Parish Council also wish to flag up the desirability of encouraging more home working. This would alleviate some transport issues, but the Peninsula needs improved mobile phone coverage and superfast Broadband.
Our water and sewage services are working to capacity and any new development will require additional resources.

After discussions the following was proposed on the issue of possible sites for development within the Bere Ferrers Parish-

Bere Ferrers Parish Council would encourage small infill builds rather than any more larger developments.

We prefer the Long Orchard Site (WD481108/13) for any major development but are cognisant of the work of our Neighbourhood Plan Group and will await the outcome of our referendum to see the feel of our community.
1736. Correspondence.
Email from Peter Guy regarding Footpath 20 at the Woolacombe Road development site.

“There was very strong opinion voiced with regard to protecting the definitive line of the footpath. Much of this opinion came from the Parish Council representing its parishioners. I am somewhat astounded that it is now suggesting it should be moved. The developers designed the estate with regard to making sure the definitive line of the footpath would be maintained. Dog walkers should take more responsibility for their dogs. I assume a dog bin will be provided. It is my understanding that gardens will extend where the temporary path currently is.
There will be footways within the development anyway. There is no logic in moving the path on the fear that dog walkers will not take responsibility for their dogs. It would take a complete revision of the plans which I am sure it is too late to do. At some point the footpath will be adopted as a footway within the estate, and footpath 20 begin from its boundaries”.

Clerk to send a letter to Bibio and Hasto Housing.

1737. Proposals from committee for the agenda for the next meeting.

1. Terms of Reference.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.09pm.
Signed this 27th January 2015.    
Chairman………………...
